U.S. Department of Justice
Office of Information Policy
Sixth Floor

441 G Street, NW
Washington, DC 20330-0001

Telephone: (202) 514-3642

William Fernandes

129841-9556035 1 {@requests.muckrock.com
Re:  Appeal No. A-2024-00501

Request No, NFP-139762

VIA: Online Portal - 03/15/2024

Dear William Fernandes:

This responds to your correspondence received by this Office on December 18,
2023, which I am construing as a request that this Office reconsider its decision on your
appeal, Appeal No. A-2022-01587, from the action of the Federal Bureau of Investigation (FBI)
on Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) Request No. NFP-139762. Please be advised that when
seeking future reconsiderations of OIP's actions on an appeal, requests for reconsideration
should be sent to doj.oip.foiai@usdoj.cov.

After carefully considering this matter, I have determined that this Office's original
decision, as outlined by letter dated October 27, 2022, was appropriate. Accordingly, I am
closing your appeal file in this Office.

If you remain dissatisfied with my action on your appeal, you may file a lawsuit as
indicated by this Office's letter dated October 27, 2022,

Sincerely,

o

X
Christina Troiani
Chief, Administrative Appeals Staff




